The earnings process must be substantially complete 
All job files should include a summary of the key terms from the contract (or alternative agreement) to enable proper billing and recognition of revenue in compliance with the contract and UK GAAP.
Where the nature of the agreement is a “retainer” (i.e. the agency will be entitled to payment regardless of whether or not it provides any services), the relevant extract from the contract confirming this should be appended to the file note.  
Where the nature of the agreement is the provision of specific individuals or time at agreed rates although billing may be in equal regular instalments, revenue should be “trued up” at 30 June and 31 December to reflect actual time incurred. This review should include confirmation that compensation caps (if applicable) have not been breached, as they could lead to potential over recognition of revenue.
In project based businesses, the nature of the client’s expectations and their understanding of the agreement must be considered and documented. In particular an assessment needs to be made of whether the client considers that they have:
       Contracted for a time based project – in which case recognition based on activity (subject to over servicing) will be appropriate.
· Contracted for certain specified deliverables or series of deliverables in which case revenue (and profit) should not be recognised until the deliverable has been presented and accepted by the client. In this case, an assessment is necessary to attribute value to each deliverable.
Initial recognition of project based revenue on the basis of inputs (hours, costs, etc) may be appropriate for monthly reporting but, at 30 June and 31 December, a formal assessment should be made of all projects in progress to determine the outputs that have been generated and accepted by the client. 
      This exercise may be carried out by account managers, but the finance function is responsible for ensuring that this exercise has been performed in a robust manner. 
· In addition, finance should monitor estimates by account managers against actual out turn to assess the accuracy of their performance.  
Recovery must be reasonably assured
  Regardless of the contractual agreement, revenue should only be recognised where the agency reasonably believes that the client intends to make payment. 
The finance function should establish a procedure to identify where clients are disputing payment as a minimum at 30 June and 31 December. Revenues from such clients should only continue to be recognised on an accrual basis where it is clear that the dispute is related to a specific instance or project not related to the ongoing work. Where this cannot be ascertained, revenue should only be recognised on a cash receipts basis until the dispute has been resolved.
